
The spring meet is now 
behind us and the track 
performed well with 
only one delay on the 
main line. A few repairs were done to 
switch points and the roadbed during the 
meet and the removal of rocks between 
the points. I would like to give a special 
thanks to Robert Butler,Bill Noyer,Phil 
Sanchez, and Pete Arney for their help 
when  I need it. Track Maintenance on the 
main to reduce gaps has started with the 
installation of new rail joiners fabricated 
by Paul Skidmore on the main next to the 
Oasis. Still need Help with the 1”track 
and other projects. See you soon ?

www.svls.org					          June 2007	  	     	            Volume 34, Issue 06
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

 By Joel Corbin

Continued on page 3

The SVLS Spring Meet is now history but 
will live on in our memories.  Many folks 
attended, including some from the GGLS 
and others from all points.  This time, lots 
of you attendees arrived on Friday, May 
18, to get a head start.  In fact, on Friday 
evening, I counted thirty-six locomotives 
and may have missed a couple who were 
out on the track running.  When Saturday 
came, there were over fifty pieces of 
motive power.  

As near as I could tell, everyone had 
a good time and the trip to SVLSRM 
was worth it.  I saw and spoke with 
many folks and most of you did the 
same.  These Meets not only give us an 
opportunity to run engines, but to speak 
with long time friends and acquaintances.  

The Meet was a success due to the efforts 
of many folks.  I hesitate to name them 
since I don’t want to forget anyone.  On 
the list were Pete Arney, Lois and Paul 
Clifton, Clio and Vern Geyer, Richard 
and Amy Lutrel, Darrell and Gail Gomes, 
Matt and Kristi Hall, Kevin and Anne 
Sach, Ross Crawford, Marilyn Drewes, 
Barbara Moser, Kay Crabbe, Gail Gomes, 
Linda Nance, Cindy Wilmunder, Karle 
Mahler, Mary Mahler, Christine Mahler, 
Ann Bruner-Welch, John Carbino, Bill 
Quick, Bill Noyer, Mignonne Tinkham, 
Mary Ann Lewis, Mary Neville, Phil 
and Ellen Sanchez, Karl Davison, John 
Haines, Gil Beaird, Dale Dennis, Jason 
Van Horn, Paul Skidmore, and Jack 
Friedman.  Amy will mention the TAP 
folks in her comments, but thanks to them 
too.

THE WORK GOES ON
Following the Spring Meet, our normal 

The Spring meet was 
great!! I was glad to 
see you all at the meet 
enjoying SVLSRM. 
I would like to give 
a special thanks to 
Leonard Houpt, Paul Skidmore, Jack 
Friedman, and Ed Bueltmann for mowing 
grass and doing yard work and Barbara 
Moser for weeding and yard work around 
Midway, and Thank you to Lee Frechette 
and Pete Arney for helping with the 
watering. Thanks to anyone else that has 
helped to keep things looking good at 
SVLSRM. I would like to also say Thanks 
to Gail Gomes for Donating flowers for 
around the flag pole and Amy & Sarah 
Lutrel and Andrew Ford for planting them 
and Darrell Gomes for placing a light 
under the flag at night for all to enjoy! 
WHAT A SIGHT ! !  I had a great time at 
the meet and hope everyone else did as 
well !
Please keep in mind that Summer is here 
and in order to keep up with the watering 
I will need all the help I can get! Please 
if you have time donate it to SVLSRM! 
Every little bit will help!

The Spring meet was a big hit!! It was nice to see everyone there.  (side note: if you are 
waiting for a name badge and was unable to attend the meet I will mail to you shortly) 
For those who didn’t attend the meet I will be mailing you your 2007 roster as well as 
you new rule books. I would like to give a Special Thanks to Ken Willes For donating 
an under construction caboose to the T.A.P. program. The Kids are all excited about this 
and are looking forward to completing it. 
Also I am proud to let everyone know that the T.A.P. kids ran a Both up by the station to 
give out info. on SVLSRM and the T.A.P. program, as well as selling popcorn and water 
to help out with the T.A.P. program. I would like to thank Andrew Ford, Thomas Nance, 
Jacob Stealmen, Joshua Skutley, Austin Unruh, Hunter Lohse, Brandan Feickert for 
working the both as well as a Special Thanks to Jeff Ford, Julie Unruh, Barbara Feickert, 
Linda Nance, Lohse family, and Kay Crabbe For all your help with the T.A.P. both!  
We are very excited about this program and are having lots of fun, and we would love to 
get some new members. If you are interested please contact me for more info. 
I would like to Congratulate the following T.A.P. kids for completing there first merit:
Andrew Ford, Thomas Nance, Jacob Stealmen, Austin Unruh, Hunter Lohse
They received this merit for horn signals! Great Job!
The following T.A.P. kids also completed a merit at the meet for working the both:
Andrew Ford, Thomas Nance, Jacob Stealmen, Joshua Skutley, Austin Unruh, Hunter 
Lohse, Brandan Feickert 
CONGRATULATIONS!!!

MEMBERSHIP
by Amy lutrel

TRACK 
SUPERINTENDENT
 by Darrell Gomes

YARD MASTERS 
REPORT
by Richard Lutrel
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CALENDAR
Note: Board meetings for 2007 have changed
	
June  2  Public run day   Noon to 4PM
June 15 General members meeting
June 16  Work day
June 17 Public run day  Noon to 4PM
June 26 Board meeting (location TBD)
June 28 News letter deadline.

July  1,3,4  Public run day   Noon to 4 PM
July  7  Public run day   Noon to 4 PM
July 15 Public run day   Noon to 4 PM
July 20 General members meeting at track 10AM
July 21 Work day
July 31  Board meeting 6:30  (location TBD)
July 31  News letter deadline.

Public run day calendar available on-line.

Don’t forget about work days,  Every Tuesday also Satur-
day after members meeting.  Contact a committee member for  
information on needs. Check the Project page at the SVLSRM 
web site (www.svls.org). 

How will you support SVLSRM this month?

The Golden Spike is the published monthly by the Sacramento 
Valley Live Steamers Railroad Museum, Inc., P.O. Box 273, 
Rancho Cordova, CA 95741. The SVLS track is located in 
Hagan Community Park, Chase Drive,  Rancho Cordova, CA.   
Articles may be submitted to: editor@svls.org.

The  Sacramento Valley Live Steamers Railroad 
Museum, Inc. is organized and operated exclusively for public 
benefit charitable purposes within the  meaning of Section 501 
(C.) (3) of the Internal  Revenue Code.

Donors may deduct contributions to The Sacramento Valley 
Live Steamers Railroad Museum, Inc.  to the fullest extent 
allowed by law as provided in Section 170 of the Internal 
Revenue Code.

Board of Directors
President: Joel Corbin (916) 961-5075	
	 E-mail: joel@steamtrainjoel.com
Vice President: Pete Arney  (916) 988-2000   
	 E-mail: vp@svls.org
Secretary: Bill Yoder (916) 652-7113
	 E-mail: secretary@svls.org
Treasurer: Lois Clifton (916) 722-8514 
	 E-mail: loisjune1@surewest.net
Track Superintendent: Darrell Gomes  (209) 786-0623
	 E-mail: dggomes@caltel.com
Yardmaster: Richard Lutrel  (916) 344-8989
	 E-mail: rjl1974@sbcglobal.net
Trainmaster: Karle Mahler  (916) 334-8283
	 E-mail: nancykarle@msn.com
 - - - - - - -   Committee Chairpersons   - - - - - - - - -
Special Events: Clio Geyer (916) 645-9154
 	 E-mail: vern78@onemain.com
Caboose Ops: Lois Clifton   (916) 722-8514  
	 E-mail: loisjune1@surewest.net
Newsletter Editor: Bill Yoder (916) 652-7113     		              	
	 E-mail: editor@svls.org
Membership: Amy Lutrel (916) 344-8989
	 E-mail: amyl1979@sbcglobal.net
Reminder - no phone calls after 9 PM 

MEMBERSHIP
by Amy lutrel

Don’t forget to volunteer to help on public run days.  Train 
engineers, Conductors, Station master, and other helpers are 
needed to provide rides for the public.  The more the better to 
make a great day for all to enjoy.  See you in March.

 
New Members:
Donald Kepfer of  Grass Valley, CA
George Vincent of Ceres, CA
Edward Zeis of Rancho Cordova, CA
Arne Lindstrom of Folsom, CA
Steve Blannor of Sacramento, CA
Steve Alley of Gardnerville, NV
Alvin Dexter of Orville, CA
Robert Morris Jr. of Brentwood, CA
Bill Roscoe of Modesto, CA

NOTE:::::  Your editor is looking for 
some prictures from the spring meet.  
Please contact Bill if you will share.
Thanks...

SPECIAL EVENTS FOR JUNE, 2007

June 7 - 11am-12pm	 School Run
June 9 - 11am - 1pm	 Birthday   40 guests
	 Need to run 2 trains, so need extra Crew.  
June 10 - 1 - 3 pm	 Birthday  30 guests
June 26 - 11am - 1pm	 Gold River School
	 Need to run 2 trains Extra crew needed, also someone 	
	 to give Talk about railroad & some history.
	 Joel has agreed to do some, but more would be nice.
June 30 - 1pm - 3pm	 Family Reunion 70-100 people
	 Family in the park but will be taking rides.
	 They will be donating as they ride. 
	 Would like to run 2 trains, volunteers needed.

mailto:egale--1@earthlink.net
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Presidents report - continued from page 1
Tuesday work day arrived and the crew was in place as usual.  
Paul Skidmore was on the mower, Lois was in the kitchen fixing 
lunch, Clio was scheduling Special Run Days (a call came in and 
someone drove in!), Vern was on the gator getting rid of trash, 
Darrell and Jim Colby were fixing heat expanded aluminum 
rails, and Pete was placing block for the wall next to the new 
coming container.  In fact, it should not be long before the 
new container shows up.  This will provide additional storage, 
probably for trains, and will free up some of the space in the box 
car.  In addition, park people are meeting as I write this article, 
and there is a chance the parking area we use will be paved with 
asphalt soon.  The original plan was to pave the area up to the 
gates to the electrical equipment, but in conversation with Lee 
Frechette, we have agreed the area should include up to the back 
corner just outside the fence where the cat feeding stations are 
located.  The final answer is pending.  Stay tuned.  Also, we 
could use your help on our work days.  Come out every Tuesday 
and our next Saturday work day is June 16.  As indicated above, 
we have jobs for your talents.  Remember, lunch is provided. 

SUMMER MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS

Our next membership meeting will be on Saturday, June 16.  
We will have an informative meeting on what is going on in the 
SVLSRM and then will adjourn to lunch.  

Remember, the first Saturday of each month is a public run day.  
This is followed by the third Sunday of each month when we 
have another public run day.  We really need your help in the 
station and on trains.  This is a good time to become qualified as 
an engineer if you have not already done so.  Come out by 11:00 
AM when we start running or a little earlier to prepare.  We stop 
running at about 4:00 PM.  

OUR EVENTS

We have two meets a year, many work days, monthly run days, 
special run days for parties, etc., but there must be other ideas 
out there for more ways to enjoy our organization.  If you have 
those ideas, send then to me by email or letter, or call me.  I want 
to be responsive to the membership.  I need your desires to do 
that.  Please respond.

For several years I have been contacting folks, groups, others 
interested about a special run day for those with special needs.  
The second Saturday in October is now tentatively planned 
for the first event of this type.  The First Annual Special Needs 
Run Day will service some young folks participating in a Down 
Syndrome awareness day.  Helping with this group allows us to 
give back to the community for allowing us to use the park land 
we occupy.  Please put this on your schedule to be sure you are 
there.  

That’s all for now.  Remember to call or write with suggestions.

Safety Committee Report
John ‘J.J.’ Carbino

Safety Committee Chairperson

The spring meet has just finished. I am happy to report that there 
were no injuries to report. I am pleased with the new operation 
and safety guidelines revisions that were just handed out at the 
meet. There are a few items that will need to be looked at for 
further clarification in the new book, but over all it looks good.

I understand that new tests are in the work for those who wish to 
take the engineer (non-steam and steam), conductor/trainperson, 
and station master tests. Clio and Vern Geyer, I believe, are 
putting together new test sheets and will present the updated 
versions to the Board for approval. 

A new spread sheet has been established with all the members’ 
names. It will contain the positions and members status in being 
an engineer, conductor/trainperson, and station master that deal 
with the public.

For the clarification or changes in the operation and safety rules, 
the Board and safety committee will work together to present a 
more clarified wording. I.e.: rule #304 engineers.
I wish to thank Karle Mahler & Company for their time to re-
write the old safety and rules guidelines and looking into a better 
explanation of these rules I.e.: rule # 304.

I have toured most of the museums facility and find it in fairly 
good condition and when I noticed unsafe areas, I have brought 
them to the attention of the board. I hope to start looking at all 
the facilities buildings and cars for unsafe conditions through out 
the year. 

I introduced my self on Saturday at the spring meet and 
went over some of the safety rules. At the 15-20 minute talk 
the Board President re-assured all that I am going to ensure 
that the guidelines are to be adhered too. We have become 
complacent in following them over the past few years, and I 
will be looking at these areas that the museum can correct to 
prevent accidents now and in the future. I have all-ready made 
a couple of recommendations to members that work in special 
areas and corrections are in the works. There will be more 
recommendations coming.

I plan to have a short safety committee meeting at the park on 
run days I attend. I will notify the safety committee prior to the 
run days.

Finally, I want to thank the trainmaster for taking on the 
monumental task of seeing all who brought equipment arrived 
and operated safely. The station masters again were on top of 
their game on instructing the public who rode the trains. Last the 
track superintendent for repairs on the track and utilizing a flag 
person to direct train traffic through the work area.
Nice work by all the members and 
let’s keep “SAFETY JOB # 1”
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WELCOMES YOU TO OUR 1ST MINI-MEET & GOLDEN SPIKE
Saturday June 30, 2007 The Golden Spike ceremony will be at 10:00 am

Tri-tip BBQ at 6:00 pm $8 per person RSVP
There is limited siding space for those that bring trains

Water & air will be available but we have only one steaming bay,
we will accommodated all that attend.

Limited RV parking self-contained.
There are hotels available in town (15 miles West).

Please call Roger Frymire @ (661)205-4296 for more info & to RSVP or
Email rsfrymire2@juno.com

Railroad is located at Murray Family Farms Hwy 58 & General Beale Rd. 15 miles East of 
Bakersfield, Ca.

If you would like to see 1:1 railroading the world famous Tehachapi Loop is Approximately 20 
minute away
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10 Years ago: 	
Shortly after the Spring Meet we of SVLS 
have another event.  The annual Rail 
Festival in Old Sacramento will be held 
on Father’s Day weekend, June 13, 14 
& 15.  We will need help to operate our 
portable track railroad during the three 
days of this event from 10 am - 5 pm.
This is one of our big money makers of 
the year that helps pay the bills for SVLS.
If you can join us and help make this a 
successful endeavor please call me so 
that I may establish a work schedule.  

Hopefully so that no one is over worked.
I also need to know who will be participating in advance so that 
I can arrange for parking passes and admission badges.  Your 
participation and help would be greatly appreciated.

20 Years ago:   
Don’t forget the juyly 4th familyl day.  Come one and all - invite 
your family and friends bring you picnic - Have a barbeque, 
Ride the trains - and watch the gerrific fireworks display - a 
good time is had by all

30 Years ago:  “Puffs of Smoke”  Our Spring Meet is but a 
memory now and a very successful meet due to the efforts of 
many.  All the hard work on the hydralic lift, fence, shelter and 
gounds (track too) really paid off.  We now have a much better 
facility and with more definate goals in mind we can have a still 
better facility.
A reat deal of praise has been heard about the terrific job the 
Sheriffs young Law Enforcement group did for us and we hope 
they will come and lend a hand again.  Thank You.
The fellows that ran the trains deserve our thanks too.  It isn’t 
all fun and games when you are dealing with a large crowd of 
eager, impatient passengers.

Brotherhood:  The quality of being brotherly; fellowship; 
sharing a common interest.

NEWS

ARCHIVE

SAFETY RULES FOR THE MONTH

 108.  The use of gondola cars will not be 
permitted for riding the general public.

222.  Color signals, lights or flags:
  Single head signal:
      A.  Red	 STOP.
      B.  Yellow	 APPROACH - Proceed with caution, 		
		  prepare to stop at next signal.
      C.  Flashing Yellow 	 APPROACH MEDIUM - 			
		  Proceed to next signal at reduced speed.
      D.  Green			   Proceed
  Double head signal
      E.   Red over Yellow  	 DIVERGING APPROACH 		
	 MEDIUM - proceed on diverging route with 		
	 reduce speed.
      F.   Yellow over Yellow   APPROACH DIVERGING - 		
	 Proceed prepared to take diverging route at next signal.
  Flag:
      H.  Blue	 Equipment must not be coupled or moved.  		
	 Workman be in or under the equipment.  A blue signal 	
	 shall never be removed by anyone except the 		
	 person who put it there.

311.  The Stationmaster and all members of every train crew of 
any train hauling passengers shall ascertain that all passengers 
are told and understand the passenger safety rules before the 
train leaves the station, as set forth here:
A.	   Remain seated facing forward at all time while the 
train is in motion. 
B.	  Remain seated on the train until it returns to the 
station.
C.	  Do not lean out nor reach for anything along the right-
of-way while the train is in motion.
D.	   Keep hand and feet inside the car at all times while  
the train is in motion.
E.	   Do not yell or scream while riding on the train,  
except in an emergency.
F.	   Anyone disobeying these rules may be asked to leave 
the facility.

413.  All locomotives or engineers’ riding cars shall have 
braking devices that can be activated easily and quickly by the 
engineer.  Such breaking devices shall have the power to slow 
and stop the entire train within a reasonable distance, depending 
on the weight and speed of the train.

With mailing postage rates are
41 cents now we really need 
to have more members use the 
option of reading or downloading 
the  SPIKE news letter from our 
web site.  

Please notify Membership that 
you would like to receive  the e-
mail notice of news letter and not 
receive the mailed copy.  

Thanks
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FOR SALE

I am looking for a well built 2-6-0 or 4-6-0, 1 1/2 inch scale, 7 1/2 inch gauge.  Preferably Winton or Allen type locos.  It must run 
well, and be a turn key loco.  An Allen 4-4-0 would also work. Please call John Bothwell at (949) 294-5719 or write to
john.d.bothwell@biola.edu  if you have or know of an engine.

WANTED:

FOR SALE:
Figure “8” MARS LIGHTS are 
available again and have been 
upgraded with an “LED” in stead of the 
incandescent bulb. These LED’s put out 
over 50 lumens of light and the LED’s 
have a reported life span of
100,000 hrs...
$300.00 ea. plus shipping.

Switch stands, point throw mechanism and point plate for 
attaching the points is included with the switch stand. A complete 
set-up for $85.00 plus shipping. They may be viewed on my 
website under photos in the for sale album: 
http://www.timbercreekrr.zoomshare.com/
Contact me by phone or e-mail for questions and quantity 
discounts.
Gordon Briggs    timbercreekrr@yahoo.com    (530)273-9145

Ready to run 7.5 inch gauge / 1.5 scale cars, looking for Flat car, Box car, and Tank car.
Contact Les Wilmunder at (916) 372-2423

FOR SALE Rail systems 1.7 sw-1500 16 hp V twin will pull 
like a pacific! Custom 
painted & lettered & 
Mountain car co. 
6 ft gondola trucks & 
couplers custom painted 
& lettered , NEW 
cannonball 6ft gondola 
trucks & couplers I 
want to sell every thing 
including eng. storage 
stand & hauling system 
set up for pickup truck 
$9000.00 

call Dave 916-315-9574

FOR SALE  -  Bill Conner designed and built (1999) 4+4 
Beam Engine, tender and two 7.5 foot riding  cars of my design.  
Pneumatic brakes and parking brake on riding cars and tender.  
Recently refurbished and updated from original configuration.  
Current SVLS boiler certificate on a 12” diameter vertical 
steel boiler, propane fired with  306 half inch diameter copper 
fire tubes.  Power is two cylinder double acting with a bore 
and stroke of 2x2.75” driving 4.375” wheels through a 20% 
overdrive.  Engine weighs about 400 pounds, dry with eight 
driving wheels arranged in two four wheel trucks.  There are 
no springs on this engine or riding car, trucks are equalized so 
springs are not needed.  Engine and tender are rock solid on 
the rails, NO side to side rocking.  The engine has a functional 
headlight.

Asking only $12,000 - RTR

The engine, tender and both riding cars can be carried in a 
standard size PU with an 8 foot bed.

Contact Bill Cody at steamboatbill@sbcglobal.net or (775) 
674-6512 (Home) or (775) 815-2263 (Cell) for additional 
information/pictures.

FOR SALE the first 3 sections of my 1 1/2 inch scale 4-4-0 
American by Railroad Supply. The 3 sections are the frame, the 
drivers, and the rigging. I also have a complete set of prints

I am asking $500 or best offer thanks.

I can be reached at 209-614-1566
Mike Murray 
Valley Springs Ca

Have something to 
sell, send photos, & 
description to SVLSRM 
editor. (editor@svls.org)


